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BAC K L A S H
( C o m m e n t a r y  f r o m  t h e  B o a r d  o f  D i r e c t o r s )

 Next Membership Meeting:
November 23rd, 2010 - 7:00 PM

Skilligalee Restaurant
Glenside Ave, just North of Broad Street

Come ~ 5:30 PM and enjoy good
company over dinner from the menu

NOVEMBER’S PROGRAM – “JET SKI BRIAN”

One upping the kayak anglers is “Jet Ski Brian”, an avid angler
who rides to the fishing grounds on a stock jet ski that he has rigged
for fishing.   Brian Lockwood will share stories and techniques he
uses to customize and fish from this fairly rare fishing platform.
For more information, check elsewhere in this issue of The Angler
and check out this link to his web site;  www.jetskibrian.com  His
modified jet skis are the Ryboviches of personal water craft.

ANGLING RULES COMMITTEE PROPOSALS OK’ED BY
THE VAC BOD

Very few changes to the Angling Rules for the coming 2011 Angling
Year came from the recent meeting of the Angling Rules Committee.
 ARC Chairman Stuart Lee presented the Committee’s
recommendation to lower the basic weights for Wahoo in all four
tackle divisions and all line weights in those divisions.  The
recommended reductions were unanimously approved by the
Directors present at the November Board of Directors.  There have
been 55 submissions of entry cards for Wahoo in the past 19 years
(avg. ~ 3 cards / year) and only three entry cards for Wahoo have
been submitted in the last 10 years.  No vote by the membership
is needed to accept any changes in the VAC Angling Rules.  Review
and approval is done by the Directors.  The VAC extends thanks...

NOVEMBER MEMBERSHIP MEETING - FINAL
MEETING OF THE 2010 ANGLING YEAR

The November VAC Membership Meeting is the final
Membership Meeting of the 2010 Angling year.  There
is no Membership Meeting in December and the Annual
Awards Banquet on January 22, 2010 is the only meeting
in January.  Membership Meetings resume in February,
2011.

BACKLASH continued on Page 2...

Want to get your Newsletter earlier and in color?      Sign up for email delivery by contacting johnny@wetlaufer.com
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...to the members of the Angling Rules Committee, who are Stuart
Lee (chairman), Danny and Buddy Noland, Bill DuVal, Scott
Johnston, Glenn Carter and Billy Nicar.

NO CHANGES IN BY LAWS HAVE BEEN
RECOMMENDED

The Leadership Team has made no proposals to change and of the
VAC’s By Laws.  Over the last couple of years the Members of
the Virginia Anglers club have approved changes consistent with
the intended direction of the VAC and various “house keeping”
type changes recommended to clarify the By Laws.

HAVE A FREE BEER “ON THE CLUB” AT THE
NOVEMBER MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Country Storekeeper Eddy Johnston will have a “ticket”, redeemable
for one FREE BEER, for each VAC member and guest at the
November Membership Meeting.  Be sure to see Eddy on your
way into the meeting to pick up your ticket.  When you get the
beer you order, just hand the “ticket” to Janet or whoever brings
the beer to you.  Sorry, no upgrades to mixed drinks, high balls,
wine or other toddies are available.  One Ticket – One Member
– One Beer.

SPECIAL “NOVEMBER STIMULUS PACKAGE”
AT THE COUNTRY STORE

Eddy Johnston has gone totally mad.  He not only is giving out
“tickets’ for FREE BEER, but he is also taking $1.00 OFF EVERY
PURCHASE made at the country store during the November
Membership Meeting.  For some items, this savings amounts to
50%.  This is a one time offer, never to be repeated this year.

VAC SURF TEAM FINISHES 103/120 IN THE CAPE
HATTERAS AC SURF TOURNAMENT

.Poor pickings and heavy weather and surf jinxed all of the 120
six-person surf fishing teams who participated in the 53rd Annual
Cape Hatteras Anglers Club Invitational Surf Fishing Tournament.
 Team Captain Lynn Spurlin reported that the surf was 3 to 5 foot
high, very rough and conditions on the beach were below miserable.
  More on this challenging two days of surf fishing is elsewhere
in this edition of The Angler.

ANNUAL DUES ARE DUE ON DECEMBER 1, 2010

Dues for 2010 are due on December 1, 2010.  Annual dues for
Members residing in Virginia are $60.00 and are $40.00 for
members residing outside of Virginia.  No dues are collected from
complimentary, honorary or life members.  Dues may be paid by
check by making the check out to “Virginia Anglers Club” and
making the notation 2011 Dues on the memo line of the check.
Send the dues to the VAC at the address noted in the last page of

this edition of The Angler.  Dues are also payable on line via Pay Pal
by connecting to the VAC Web Site.  Go to (.) and click on “member’s
area”.  Then just click on the bar for in-state or out-of-state dues and
provide the information requested.    Anyone may make a donation
to the club in the “member’s area” also.

AWARDS BANQUET VENUE MOVES
TO SAM MILLER’S CAFE

Keep Saturday evening, January 22, 2011 marked off on your calendar
for the Annual Virginia Anglers Club Awards Banquet.   Award
winners for the 2010 Angling Year will be recognized at this function.
 Banquet Chairman Eddy Johnston’s spend continual time seeking
proposals for hosting our Annual Banquet from multiple sources.  His
recommendation to accept the proposal from Sam Miller’s for the
Annual Banquet was accepted by the Directors present at the October
BOD meeting.  More details about the banquet appear in the following
pages of The Angler.

A REMINDER  - 2010 ANGLING YEAR CLOSES ON
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2010

This is a reminder for VAC Members that the 2010 Angling Year
closes on the last day of November, 2010.   If you are stalking that
special fish for credit in the 2010 Angling Year, it must be caught
before midnight on the 30th of November and submitted on an card
which must be received no later than 21 days after the catch is made.
 Entry Cards for catches made on December 1, 2010 thru November
30, 2011 are counted in the 2011 Angling Year.

PLEASE PICK UP NEW MEMBER BOOKS AT THE
NOVEMBER MEMBERSHIP MEETING

The following members of the Virginia Anglers Club are asked to
pick up their New Member Note Books at the November Membership
Meeting.  These note books are given to New Members when they
join the VAC and are the current version of the former small blue
notebooks given to new members back in the day.  These current Note
Books are for the VAC Members listed below, all of whom have
joined the VAC from 2008 thru 2010. Glenn Carter and John Wetlaufer,
Sr. will be distributing the VAC Note Books.  If you cannot attend
that meeting, please make arrangements for some other Member to
pick up your notebook and get it to you.  Copies will be available for
the following VAC Members:

George Atkinson          Matt Balazik              Rob Choi
Greg Cramer                Tim Duffee           Charlie Fasano
Dave Goode                Gary Henning        Steve Knox
John McNeace             Billy Nicar         Travis  Papenfuse
Jamie Pitts                   Ron Rock                Bob Schepker
Eric Smith                  Mike Sweeny            Hunter Wells
Joe Witt

Thanks to those who have already picked up their copy.

For the Leadership Team

John Wetlaufer, Sr., Director

BACKLASH continued from Page 1.
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Bob Brown with a 16lb Gar

   The fishing year is just about over and will be coming to an end on November 30, 2010.  According to the VAC
rules, the angler will have till December 10th to turn in an entry card and have his entry included in this year’s 
awards and not the usual 21 days.  The additional days will allow the “awards” committee more time to organize

the “entries” and have the “engraving” completed before the 2010 year banquet on January 23, 2011.

Several anglers have been fishing the waters off Harkers Island and Morehead City, NC areas during the past month.  Rob Brown
was using a Diamond Jig to land a 5-0 pound Little Tunny on 6# spin worth 125 points.  Fred Cousins will take the “species highest
point” lead with his 9 pound, 4 ounce, Little Tunny caught on 4# general worth 231 points.  Stuart Lee caught the “heaviest” fish
on 12# fly.  This Little Tunny weighed 10 pounds, 8 ounces, and is worth 210 points.  Stuart’s fish is also a Club Record for 12#
fly.

Bob Brown has been doing some freshwater fishing this month.  Bob entered a 5 pound, 10 ounce, Largemouth Bass on 4# plug
worth 253 points from Taylor’s Pond.  The bass will now lead the “heaviest” category.  The next day, Bob was fishing the James
River for Crappie using minnows for bait.  He entered a 1 pound, 5 ounce, fish on 2# general for 168 points.

Fred Cousins continues to make a charge for the awards this year.  Fishing the 102 degree tower off Oregon Inlet, Fred caught a
20 pound Amberjack on 8# general worth 181 points.  He was fishing the Lee Hall Reservoir the next week and landed a 2 pound,
1 ounce, Chain Pickerel on 2# spin.  This entry will take both the “highest” and “heaviest” leads.

The new “points” leader for Smallmouth Bass is Parks Rountrey with a 3 pound fish on 2# spin using a Yamamoto worm for bait.
 The next week, fishing a private pond, Parks had several more freshwater entries.  He caught a 13 ounce Crappie on 2# plug worth
128 points and a Sunfish weighing 8 ounces on 2# fly for 166 points.

Lynn Spurlin had a very successful fly fishing trip to Oak Orchard, New York the end of October.  Lynn caught a 9 pound Brown
Trout  on 12# tippet for 244 points which is in the running for the “freshwater non-local” award.  He also caught two Club Record
Salmon.  The Atlantic Salmon weighed 12 pounds and was on 16# tippet, while the Chinook Salmon weighed a whopping 29 pounds
on 20 pound fly tippet.  Lynn’s fly of choice for all three species was an “egg sucking leech”.

Remember, just several more weeks fishing left in this VAC fishing year and the New Year will begin on December 1, 2010.

Best of luck,

Buddy
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Matt Balazik with a nice catch of Croaker

and 3-8 Speckled trout on 2 spin

Matt Balazik’s tourney winning 25lb
Blue Catfish on 4 Gen

Johnny Wetlaufer with his
tounament Blue Catfish

Bob Brown with a 5-10 Largemouth
caught on 4 plug



VAC ANNUAL BANQUET TO BE HELD AT SAM MILLER’S RESTAURANT

On Saturday evening, January 23, 2011, the Virginia Anglers Club will hold its Annual Awards Banquet
at Sam Miller’s Restaurant in the Historic Shockoe Slip.  Sam Miller’s opened in 1973 and is one of the
many “go to” eateries in the Richmond Area.  The cost will be $30.00 per person and free parking is only
1/2 block away at the parking deck at 12th and Canal Streets (just “down the hill” from the Tobacco
Company).  Festivities start at 5:30 PM and end about 9 PM.  The December issue of The Angler will have
details about making reservations.  Over the past few years, diligent work by Banquet Chairman Eddy
Johnston has reduced the per person banquet cost from $45.00 to $30.00 for this banquet.

Dinner will be a sit down dinner with table service vs. the buffet format of previous years.  Upon arriving
at Sam Miller’s, Attendees will make their entré'e9e choice and a cash bar will be available.

The menu for the evening is:

 Salad -     Mixed Green with House made
    Dijon Dill Vinaigrette

 
 Entrees -  Prime Rib of Beef au jus or

    Apricot Glazed Atlantic Salmon or
    Marinated Breast of Chicken with 
    Wild Mushroom Port Reduction

 
Desserts -    Cheesecake

 

SPEAKER BRIAN LOCKWOOD AKA "JET SKI BRIAN" BIO

Brian Lockwood has been jet ski fishing for about ten years and has rigged or helped rig several PWCs
for fishing. He has taken his jet ski up to 60 miles offshore though most of his trips are in the Chesapeake
Bay and Coastal Virginia and North Carolina. Brian has been in several publications and last year was
featured on WFN TV Reel Road Trip fishing 35 miles offshore for Mahi and Amberjack. He is also an
amateur photographer and some of his pictures have won local acclaim. Brian has a website
http://www.jetskibrian.com that he posts his reports on. The website also tells a lot about how he has rigged
his jet ski for fishing.
Brian is from
Poquoson and is a
member of the
Peninsula Salt
Water Fishing Club,
Bull Islander Anglers
Club, CCA of
Virginia, IGFA,
TOGA, and Duck
Unlimited. Jet Ski
Brian will be giving
a talk on how to rig
a jet ski for fishing
and fishing from a
PWC.
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 VAC SURF TEAM PLACES 103/120 IN THE
CHAC SURF TOURNAMENT

Fighting three to five foot surf, high winds and miserable
weather, the VAC Team caught 1 scoreable fish (a
croaker) in the four, 2.5 hour sessions the six-member
team fished (60 angler hours of fishing) in the 53rd Annual
Cape Hatteras Angler’s Club Invitational Surf Fishing
Tournament.  Of the 120 six-person teams fishing in the
tournament, 10 teams had no scoreable fish and 12 teams
had only 1 scoreable fish.  Teams with identical catch
scores are rank ordered by the time the first fish was
caught.  2010 was the year in which the lowest total
number of qualifying fish was caught and the year in
which the lowest total number of points was accumulated
for the entire 120 team event.  Captain Lynn Spurlin,
Gary Martel, Quent and Billy Corbett, Billy Nicar and
Steve Bisbing were the members of the VAC Team who
endured the lousy conditions on the beach.

BOAT RAMP AT CHESAPEAKE YACHT –
ACCESS IN QUESTION

The Shipyard Road boat ramp owned by Chesapeake
Yacht, Inc. has been a favorite launching site when
angling the “hot ditch” area of the Elizabeth River.  The
ramp was closed to the general public because of owner
dissatisfaction with trash being left by ramp users.
Conflicting reports about access to the ramp have been
received by the Virginia Anglers Club Leadership Team.
 One report is that Chesapeake Yacht, Inc. must be
contacted (Kym Taylor, VP, 757-487-9100) to request
a form that, when filled out, gives ramp access to the
person submitting the form.  Access is reportedly
controlled with a window placard for the tow vehicle.
The other report says that Chesapeake Yacht Inc. has
reopened the ramp for use by the public.  Attempts to
contact Miss Taylor to determine the current status of
ramp access have not been successful by press time.
This effort will be continued and the VAC Membership
will be informed about access when confirmed.  If you
are in doubt about access to the ramp and you want to
use the ramp, it might be wise to call ahead to Miss
Taylor.

HELP KEEP ANGLING LEGAL – REPORT VIOLATIONS
If you suspect or witness an angling violation, report it to the Wildlife Crimeline at

1-800-237-5712.
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JOHN LUCY RETIRES FROM VIMS

Long time friend of the Virginia Anglers Club, John Lucy,
retired in June from the Virginia Institute of Marine Science.
 John was the “window” into VIMS for many years for the
VAC and spoke at many VAC meetings.  John was the Virginia
Sea Grant and VIMS Marine Recreational Specialist.  John
co-founded the Virginia Game Fish Tagging Program which
involves recreational anglers in the collection of scientific
data on the species of fish for which these anglers fish.  He
was involved in the 1972 founding the annual Norfolk
Harborfest.  John organized 20 work boat parades and races
in this series of Harborfests, the 34th of which was held in
June, 2010l  The City of Norfolk gave John special recognition
this year for his contributions to Harborfest.   The Virginia
Anglers Club wishes John the best in his retirement years.

COUNTRY STORE CLOSES
AFTER NOVEMBER 23ND

The VAC Country Store will close at the end of the November
Membership Meeting and re-open Tuesday, February 22,
2011.  Be sure to get what you might need in the interim at
the November 23rd Membership Meeting ( $1,00 off all items
in stock! ).  If you have a need for an item(s) carried in the
Country Store while it is closed, please contact Eddy Johnston
who will make special arrangements to get the item(s) needed
to you.

RUDEE INLET BRIDGE REPAIR
MAY DISRUPT PASSAGE AT TIMES

The City of Virginia Beach Department of Public Works’
Operations Division is undertaking the Rudee Inlet Bridge
Fender System Repair Project.  The proposed project will
remove and replace the damaged and deteriorated fender plies,
timber wales and hardware that protect the bridge structure.
To perform the work, the channel under the Rudee Inlet Bridge
will need to be intermittently closed to boat traffic from
November 2010 to March 2011.  A Public Information Meeting
was held on Monday, November 13, 2010 to discuss the
project.  Information about the Project is available from Ross
Brockwell, PE., Department of Public Works at (757) 385-
1470, TTY at 711, or rbrockwe@vbgovcom.
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Captain’s Corner
By Mike Ostrander

Looking back over the 2010 year, I believe the Virginia Angler’s Club is in about
the same situation were at the beginning of the year.  Calm water, land in sight,

and fish swimming all around us.  Good times.  BUT, the fish swimming around the boat are
the same fish that have been swimming around the boat for the last ten years.  A couple of new
fish, but not many.  A few big ones, just out of casting reach, but we need some new blood to
join the crew to lead us to the big ones.

What I mean by this is that we have the same wonderful guys leading the club at the Board of
Directors meetings.  Keeping the club safe and dry by plugging holes in the boat as they happen,
and making sure the lines are free of any wear and tear.   We have had a few new members
come and go, with the exception of one or two, who are taking over the reigns like Matt Balazik,
our Conservation guy.  It is time to get some new blood onto these leadership meetings.  This
doesn’t mean new members, just new faces, new ideas.

I don’t want to down play any of the hard work done by the members over the last year.  I
applaud every one of you.  It’s your hard work that keeps this club going, it’s your heart and
your caring as a man and an angler that keeps this club going.  It’s your leadership that made
my job as president this past year a piece of fresh cut shad on an 8/0 circle hook, with a 105
pound blue catfish inhaling the bait (this is a good thing!)

As president of the VAC I understand it’s my job to replace three Board Members and we need
to find a new Recording Secretary at the bare minimum.  I will have the assistance of the last
two VAC presidents’ (Vic Skakandy & John Wetlaufer Sr.) to assist in the direction the club
is to take.  Sure, it’s probably an easy fix by getting the same guys to do the same jobs, but it’s
time to blend old, new and been around for while, and have some new ideas.

I would like to take this time to thank the outgoing Board Members, Stuart Lee, John Wetlaufer
Sr., and Bruce Henderson.  I’d also like to thank the outgoing committee members and officers
who did a wonderful job of organizing and keeping track of all the business aspects of the VAC.
 Your hard work and dedication to the club shows in the respect you guys have at every meeting.
 I know, I have the utmost respect for you as men, anglers, and VAC leaders.

With that said, please find some commitment in your tackle box to help out this club.  You only
get out what you put into many things, and for me the Virginia Angler’s Club certainly holds
true with that.  Thanks, take care and happy fishing.

Mike Ostrander
President, VAC



Legislation and Conservation
By Matt Balazik
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Local News:

Rudee Inlet Bridge Fender Repairs
Rudee inlet bridge repair will be conducted from November 2010 to March 2011.
The bridge will be closed to water traffic during certain time periods during repair.

Menhaden
More bad news for menhaden (Brevoortia tyrannus) management in Virginia. 
Apparently there was a miscalculation in natural mortality levels used to determine
population abundance.   Unfortunately natural mortality was underestimated meaning
the stock is worse off than previously estimated.

Fish Eating Advisory
The Virginia Department of Health issued a new fish eating advisory for the state.

 A map and findings can be found at: 
http://www.vdh.virginia.gov/epidemiology/DEE/PublicHealthToxicology/Advisories/JamesRiver.htm

Global News:

Chile Marine Reserve
In a huge victory for Chile’s marine health and their colleagues, Chile’s President 

Sebastián Piñera announced the creation of Sala y Gómez Marine Park, a no-take 
marine reserve of 150,000 square kilometers around Sala y Gómez Island.  This is a
huge step is maintaining marine ecosystems.

A great story/talk about how marine sanctuaries help can be found at:

http://www.ted.com/talks/greg_stone_saving_the_ocean_one_island_at_a_time.html

It is about 17 minutes long and paints a very good-clear picture.
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November 13-14 James River VA
Blue Catfish tournament

completed

Participants = 9

Weather was great all weekend but fishing was slow.
Planned Social was canceled due to small number of
participants on Saturday.

Weight:
Eddy Johnston 32-8 (wins Green Top giftcard)
Johnny Wetlaufer 11-0
Bob Brown 8-0

Points:
Matt Balazik 25-0

on 4 general for 266 pts
(wins Green Top giftcard)



VIRGINIA ANGLERS CLUB - 11/12/10

SPECIES ANGLER                   WEIGHT LN DIV. PTS DATE LOCATION BAIT

2010 SPECIES LEADERS - SALTWATER
AMBERJACK, GREATER BL Noland 20-0 6 Gen 222 8/16/10 Manuella Wreck, NC Jig/squid
BARRACUDA, GREAT RJ Brown 15-0 8 Gen 166 8/2/10 Morehead, NC Live Bait
BASS, BLACK SEA DN Noland 3-13 4 Plug 346 7/5/10 Triangle Wrecks, Va. Bucktail
BASS, STRIPED JP Rountrey 35-8 8 Gen 394 12/30/09 Kiptopeke, Va. Eel
COBIA B Shepherd 43-0 12 Plug 286 9/1/10 Virginia Beach, Va. Bucktail
CROAKER B Shepherd 1-14 2 Fly 312 9/20/10 Hungers Creek, Va. Clouser
DRUM, BLACK M Cline 32-0 8 Plug 256 7/18/10 CBBT, Va. Bucktail/Gulp
DRUM, RED F Cousins 38-8 6 Plug 592 9/1/10 Chesapeake Bay, Virginia Bucktail
FLOUNDER, SUMMER B Shepherd 4-9 4 Gen 228 6/4/10 Chesapeake Bay, Virginia Jig + Squid
GROUPER, OTHER BL Noland 8-0 6 Gen 232 8/10/10 Tarpon Wreck, NC Bucktail/squid
MACKEREL, SPANISH JP Rountrey 3-8 8 Gen 127 9/22/10 Atlantic Beach, NC Live Mullet
MARLIN, WHITE B Henderson                     55-0 (Rel.) 50 Gen 122 6/8/10 Hatteras, N.C. Ballyhoo
SEATROUT, SPOTTED F Cousins 4-11 2 Spin 312 3/14/10 Elizabeth River, Va. Wildeye
TUNNY, LITTLE F Cousins 9-4 4 Gen 231 10/10/10 38 Tower, NC Sting Silver

  
2010 SPECIES LEADERS - FRESHWATER
BASS, LARGEMOUTH M Balazik 4-0 2 Spin 266 2/27/10 Chickahominy River, Va. Jig
BASS, ROCK & ROANOKE RJ Brown 0-8 2 Spin 131 9/26/10 New River, Va. Worm
BASS, SMALLMOUTH JP Rountrey 3-0 2 Spin 300 10/18/10 James River, Va. Yamamoto Worm
BOWFIN W Nicar 7-14 2 Gen 315 5/27/10 Western Branch, Va. Nightcrawler
CARP JP Rountrey 22-0 4 Gen 440 8/29/10 James River, Va. Corn
CATFISH, BLUE B Shepherd 63-0 6 Gen 592 1/1/10 James River, Va. Cut Bait
CATFISH, CHANNEL WS Johnston 4-0 4 Fly 148 4/12/10 James River, Va. Clouser
CATFISH, FLATHEAD JP Rountrey 29-8 6 Fly 538 7/2/10 James River, Va. Catfish Fly
CRAPPIE, ALL M Cline 1-13 2 Plug 287 3/20/10 Chickahominy River, Va. Silver Buddy
GAR, ALL F Cousins 8-12 2 Plug 318 3/19/10 James River, Va. Grub
MUSKELLUNGE, ALL S Lee 19-8 6 Spin 406 9/26/10 New River, Va. Fluke
PERCH, WHITE F Cousins 1-9 2 Spin 411 12/30/09 Elizabeth River, Va. Grub
PERCH, YELLOW WS Johnston 1-0 4 Fly 270 3/2/10 Chickahominy River, Va. Clouser
PICKERAL, CHAIN F Cousins 2-1 2 Spin 206 10/19/10 Lee Hall, VA Artificial Worm
SHAD, AMERICAN M Kodroff 3-4 2 Spin 260 3/24/10 Tar River, NC Dart
SHAD, HICKORY WS Johnston 2-10 4 Fly 312 4/12/10 James River, Va. Clouser
SUNFISH, ALL W Nicar 2-1 2 Gen 438 5/20/10 Western Branch, Va. Nightcrawler
TROUT, RAINBOW W Nicar 6-2 2 Fly 478 6/26/10 Cedar Springs, Va. Wooly Bugger
WARMOUTH JP Rountrey 0-7 2 Fly 145 5/24/10 Private Pond, Va. Shad Fly

2010 DIVISION LEADERS - SALTWATER
BASS, STRIPED JP Rountrey 35-8 8 Gen 394 12/30/09 Kiptopeke, Va. Eel
DRUM, RED Rob Robinson 42-0 8 Spin 525 8/28/10 CBBT, Va. Jig/Gulp
DRUM, RED F Cousins 38-8 6 Plug 592 9/1/10 Chesapeake Bay, Virginia Bucktail
DRUM, RED B Shepherd 28-0 30 Surf 200 5/31/10 Wreck Island, Va. Crab
CROAKER B Shepherd 1-14 2 Fly 312 9/20/10 Hungers Creek, Va. Clouser

2010 DIVISION LEADERS - FRESHWATER
PERCH, WHITE F Cousins 1-9 2 Spin 411 12/30/09 Elizabeth River, Va. Grub
CATFISH, BLUE B Shepherd 63-0 6 Gen 592 1/1/10 James River, Va. Cut Bait
CATFISH, FLATHEAD JP Rountrey 29-8 6 Fly 538 7/2/10 James River, Va. Catfish Fly
GAR, ALL F Cousins 8-12 2 Plug 318 3/19/10 James River, Va. Grub
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2010 SPECIES LEADERS LARGEST -
FRESHWATER
BASS, LARGEMOUTH RJ Brown 5-10
BASS, ROCK & ROANOKE RJ Brown 0-8
BASS, SMALLMOUTH W Nicar 3-3
BOWFIN W Nicar 7-14
CARP JP Rountrey 22-0
CATFISH, BLUE B Shepherd 63-0
CATFISH, CHANNEL WS Johnston 4-0
CATFISH, FLATHEAD JP Rountrey 29-8
CRAPPIE, ALL M Cline 1-13
GAR, ALL F Cousins 8-12
MUSKELLUNGE, ALL S Lee 19-8
PERCH, WHITE F Cousins 1-9
PERCH, YELLOW W Nicar 1-3
PICKERAL, CHAIN F Cousins 2-1
SHAD, AMERICAN M Kodroff 3-4
SHAD, HICKORY WS Johnston 2-10
SUNFISH, ALL W Nicar 2-1
TROUT, RAINBOW W Nicar 6-2
WARMOUTH JP Rountrey 0-7

2010 SPECIES LEADERS LARGEST -
SALTWATER
AMBERJACK, GREATER M Kodroff 24-8
BARRACUDA, GREAT RJ Brown 15-0
BASS, BLACK SEA DN Noland 3-13
BASS, STRIPED L Houser 44-5
COBIA F Cousins 37-0
CROAKER F Cousins 1-15
DRUM, BLACK M Cline 32-0
DRUM, RED B Shepherd 63-0
FLOUNDER, SUMMER M Cline 5-2
GROUPER, OTHER BL Noland 8-0
MACKEREL, SPANISH JP Rountrey 3-8
SEATROUT, SPOTTED B Shepherd 4-12
SHEEPSHEAD R Choi 13-4
TRIGGERFISH B Henderson 3-10
TUNNY, LITTLE S. Lee 10-8
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NEW CLUB RECORDS - FRESHWATER
PERCH, WHITE F Cousins 1-9 2 Spin 411 12/30/09 Elizabeth River, Va. Grub
CATFISH, BLUE W Nicar 35-8 12 Plug 308 4/19/10 James River, Va. 7" SW Grub
CATFISH, BLUE W Nicar 10-4 2 Fly 197 4/26/10 James River, Va. Fly
WALLEYE S Luterek 10-10 16 Gen 212 6/12/10 Lake Erie, Pa. 3D Worm Harness
WALLEYE S Luterek 10-4 20 Gen 169 6/17/10 Lake Erie, NY. 3D Worm Harness
CATFISH, BLUE WS Johnston 10-0 8 Plug 105 8/28/10 Private Pond, Va. Spinnerbait
CARP JP Rountrey 22-0 4 Gen 440 8/29/10 James River, Va. Corn
WARMOUTH JP Rountrey 0-7 2 Fly 145 5/24/10 Private Pond, Va. Shad Fly
MUSKELLUNGE, ALL S Lee 19-8 6 Spin 406 9/26/10 New River, Va. Fluke
SALMON, CHINOOK L. Spurlin 29-0 20 Fly 199 10/27/10 Oak Orchard, NY Egg Sucking Leech
SALMON, ATLANTIC L. Spurlin 12-0 16 Fly 150 10/25/10 Oak Orchard, NY Egg Sucking Leech

C.V. KINNARD AWARD COMPETITION  -  thru 10/28/10

ANGLER                           FIRSTS      SECONDS      THIRDS        PLACES       POINTS              AVERAGE

Fred Cousins 2 5 3 10 2969 296

Parks Rountrey 2 3 3 8 2875 359

Billy Nicar 4 1 0 5 1870 374

Eddy Johnston 0 0 2 2 728 364

Fred Murray 1 0 0 1 586 586

Scott Johnston 0 0 1 1 270 270

 
HIGHEST POINT NON-LOCAL CATCHES - FRESHWATER
WALLEYE S Luterek 10-10 16 Gen 212 6/12/10 Lake Erie, Pa. 3D Worm Harness
SALMON, CHINOOK L. Spurlin 29-0 20 Fly 199 10/27/10 Oak Orchard, NY Egg Sucking Leech
SALMON, ATLANTIC L. Spurlin 12-0 16 Fly 150 10/25/10 Oak Orchard, NY Egg Sucking Leech
TROUT, BROWN L. Spurlin 9-0 12 Fly 244 10/26/10 Oak Orchard, NY Egg Sucking Leech

NEW CLUB RECORDS - SALTWATER
BASS, STRIPED L Houser 44-5 16 Gen 276 12/7/09 Chesapeake Bay, Virginia Eel
BASS, STRIPED R Choi 36-0 50 Braid 120 12/18/09 Kiptopeke, Va. Eel
PERMIT F Gottwald 24-0 12 Gen 200 6/11/10 Key West, Fla. Crab
GROUPER, OTHER BL Noland 8-0 6 Gen 232 8/10/10 Tarpon Wreck, NC Bucktail/squid
DRUM, RED Rob Robinson 42-0 8 Spin 525 8/28/10 CBBT, Va. Jig/Gulp
FLOUNDER, SUMMER M Cline 5-2 8 Plug 213 8/21/10 CBBT, Va. Jig/Gulp
COBIA B Shepherd 45-0 30 Braid 109 8/28/10 The Cell, Va. Jig/Gulp
DRUM, RED F Cousins 38-8 6 Plug 592 9/1/10 Chesapeake Bay, Virginia Bucktail
MACKEREL, SPANISH JP Rountrey 3-8 8 Gen 127 9/22/10 Atlantic Beach, NC Live Mullet
TUNNY, LITTLE S. Lee 10-8 12 Fly 210 10/30/10 Harkers Island, NC Half & Half

TOP YOUTH CATCHES - FRESHWATER (LOCAL)
PERCH, WHITE Claire Watkinson 0-10 2 Spin 164 4/14/10 James River, Va. Jig

HIGHEST POINT NON-LOCAL CATCHES - SALTWATER
PERMIT F Gottwald 24-0 12 Gen 200 6/11/10 Key West, Fla. Crab



NEXT MEETING:
Tuesday, November 23rdt at Skilligallee Restaurant
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